
BOARD OF EDUCATION  
SD NO. 40 (NEW WESTMINSTER) 

REGULAR OPEN MEETING 
OF THE BOARD 

Tuesday, December 11, 2018  

7:30pm – School Board Office 

811 Ontario Street, New Westminster  
(corner of  8th Street and Royal Avenue)  

AGENDA 
The New Westminster School District recognizes and acknowledges the  

Qayqayt First Nations, as well as all Coast Salish peoples on whose traditional and unceded 
territories we live, we learn, we play and we do our work.  

1. ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

a. Approval of Minutes from the November 27, 2018 Regular Meeting Encl. Pg. 1 

b. Business Arising from the Minutes

3. COMMENT & QUESTION PERIOD   Encl. Pg. 19
dated December 6, 2018

g. Letter from Board of Education to Mayor Jonathan X. Coté,  Encl. Pg. 20
City of New Westminster, dated December 6, 2018

5. BOARD COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. Combined Education  and Operations Policy &  Planning C ommittee,
December

(New Westminster) approve the  minute s from the December 4, 2018 
Combined Education  and Operations Policy & Planning Committee meeting.  









Minutes – November 27, 2018 
Regular Open Meeting of the New Westminster Board of Education 
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iv. Required Courses for Post-Secondary Eligibility

Associate Superintendent Naser indicated that a report could be generated
and be available for an update at the December 4, 2018 Combined
Education and Operations Policy & Planning Committee meeting.

2018-137
Moved and Seconded

THAT the Board of Education of School District No. 40 (New
Westminster) receive a report from staff for the December 4, 2018
Combined Education & Operations Committee meeting outlining the
extent of the shortage of required courses of Post-Secondary
education eligibility and make any changes as needed so that New
Westminster Secondary School (NWSS) students can meet their
graduation requirements by taking NWSS courses.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

6. REPORTS FROM SENIOR MANAGEMENT

a. Superintendent Report

Superintendent Hachlaf showed a PowerPoint presentation highlighting some of
the District activities he attended in November:

• School Visits included Home Learners at Hume Park; Richard McBride
Elementary; F.W. Howay Elementary; Queensborough.

• Remembrance Day - No Stone Left Alone Ceremony at Richard McBride
Elementary.

• NWSS - A $5K Grant - Games for Everyone, Best Buddies program to connect
with those with diverse learning needs. Expand friendship opportunities by
creating a space that encouraged inclusivity and acceptance. The Grant will be
used on new technology, furnishing and games.

• Innovation Grants - Annual proposal where schools present a collaborative
approach to allocating which projects will be supported.

• Hyack Football - final game is 7pm on Saturday, December 1, 2018.
• Discovery Education Canada - Superintendent & Associate Superintendent

toured Ontario schools where this software is already being used.
• Montessori Parent Night - Registration will start in 2019.
• Maker Day at Qayqayt.
• New Media Gallery & Learning Lab with principals & vice principals Vice-

Principal Leadership Development.
• Board of Education

- Inaugural meeting
- Trustee Orientation

b. Bank Signing Authority

Secretary-Treasurer Morris explained that whenever a Chair, Vice Chair or
Superintendent change, the signatories must be updated accordingly.
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Figure 1 – Traffic lined up down Salter to Howes (note white truck parked beside barrier) 

Figure 2 – Family crossing Salter Street (NO CROSSWALK) 
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Figure 3A – Parking congestion on Sprice Street (note child in street). There are significant ditches on both 
sides of Sprice, with parents parking on both sides due to lack of parking restrictions along the street. 
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Figure 3B – A second image of Sprice Street.  Note parking right at stop line (not uncommon). 

Figure 4 – Howes and Salter Streets: families use all four sides of the crosswalk yet only one is painted. 
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One further complication with the parking situation at QEES is the School Board policy that 
students from K to Grade Two need to be physically handed off to their teachers for the 
morning bell and again received following the afternoon bell.  While this is an 
understandable policy for child safety, a significant population are not in walking distance 
from the school, meaning that many parents are leaving their vehicles in No Parking zones 
or unsafe spaces to collect their children. Salter, Howes, Sprice and surrounding streets end 
up filled with cars, often double parked along deep ditches while parents wait to 
receive/hand off their children. This parking issue overuses side streets, and creates hazards 
for pedestrians and other drivers. One possible solution could be for Roma Hall (at the 
corner of Howes and Ewen) to accommodate parent parking at weekday pickup and drop 
off only.  If that is an amenable comprise, it would be helpful for both the City and School 
Board to recognize or incentivize Roma Hall for this alternative. 

We at the QRA sincerely thank you for reviewing our concern and request for assistance.  
Parking and road issues alongside the Queensborough schools have been a long standing 
issue.  It is our deep concern that the City and School Board move to rectify this issue as 
soon as possible.  Our population is growing.  Our traffic is increasing.  This matter needs to 
be addressed shortly, especially before someone is hurt. 

Many thanks for your time. 

Best wishes, 

Laurie Moore 
President, QRA 

Laura Ranalletta 
Director, QRA 

CC: Gurveen Dhaliwal – SD 40 Trustee, 
Paul Manville - QE Principal 
Renee Chadwick – QCC Facility Manager 
Bernadette Gourlay – QE PAC Chair 
Michelle Pastro – QMS PAC Chair 
Lisa Nasato – QMS Principal 
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School Board Office, District No 40 604 517 6240 

811 Ontario Street info@sd40.bc.ca 

New Westminster, BC V3m 0J7 newwestschools.ca 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
December 6, 2018 

Queensborough Residents Association BY E-MAIL: esconres@telus.net 
c/o Queensborough Community Centre laura.ranalletta@gmail.com 
920 Ewen Avenue 
New Westminster, BC   V3M 5C8 

ATTENTION: Laurie Moore, President and 
Laura Ranalletta, Director 

Dear Sir and Madam: 

RE: Student Street Traffic and Crossing Safety 

Thank you for the Association’s November 30, 2018 Student Street Traffic and Crossing Safety 
Report relative to Queen Elizabeth Elementary and Queensborough Middle Schools, received by 
the Board at its Combined Education and Operations Policy & Planning Committee meeting on 
December 4, 2018. 

The Board also thanks the Association representatives for participating in the discussion at the 
December 4, 2018 meeting. 

For your information, at its November 27, 2018 Open Regular School Board meeting, the 
following resolution was carried unanimously: 

THAT the Board of Education of School District No. 40 (New Westminster) direct staff 
to approach the City of New Westminster, and to write a letter on behalf of the Board, 
regarding the traffic concerns within the District, especially Queensborough 
neighbourhood, and to report back to the Board at the  
December 4, 2018 Combined Education and Operations Committee meeting about 
various options to resolve the traffic issues around Queensborough Middle and Queen 
Elizabeth Elementary School to secure the traffic safety for students. 

The Association’s suggestion to partner with the Roma Hall for use of its parking lot, as well as 
the suggestion to install gate access at adjacent Queen Elizabeth Elementary School, has been 
taken under advisement and will be included in on-going considerations for addressing the 
traffic and parking concerns at the two Queensborough schools. The Board is also engaging with 
the City of New Westminster around traffic safety concerns, and the input you have shared will 
be helpful in our communications and planning efforts. 

Should you require further assistance, please contact Secretary-Treasurer, Kim Morris at 
kmorris@sd40.bc.ca or by telephone at 604.517.6312. 

Yours truly, 

SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 40 (NEW WESTMINSTER) 

Mark Gifford 
Chairperson 

cc: Board of Education, New Westminster Schools 
Karim Hachlaf, Superintendent/CEO 
Kim Morris, Secretary-Treasurer 
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MINUTES OF THE NEW WESTMINSTER BOARD OF EDUCATION 

COMBINED EDUCATION AND OPERATIONS POLICY & PLANNING COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, December 4, 2018, 7:30 PM 
School Board Office 

811 Ontario Street, New Westminster 

PRESENT Anita Ansari, Vice Chair Karim Hachlaf, Superintendent 
Dee Beattie, Trustee Kim Morris, Secretary-Treasurer 
Danielle Connelly, Trustee Maryam Naser, Associate Superintendent 
Gurveen Dhaliwal, Trustee 
Mark Gifford, Chair 

Robert Weston, Executive Director of Human Resources 
Caroline Manders, Recording Secretary 

Mary Lalji, Trustee Guest: 
Maya Russell, Trustee Karen Klein, Director of International Education 

Chair Connelly recognized and acknowledged the Qayqayt First Nations, as well as all Coast Salish peoples, on 
whose traditional and unceded territories we live, we learn, we play and we do our work. 

1. Approval of Agenda

The meeting was called to order at 7:33pm.

Moved and Seconded

THAT the agenda for the December 4, 2018 Combined Education and Operations Policy and
Planning Committee meeting be adopted as distributed.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

2. Correspondence

Nil.

3. Reports from Senior Management

a. Financial Update as at October 31, 2018

Secretary-Treasurer Morris reviewed the revenues and expenses as at October 31, 2018.

It was explained that the revenue earned from Offshore Tuition Fees is being recognized
monthly as it is earned according to Generally Accepted Accounting Principles.

b. International Program Report

Director of International Education Klein presented an update on the International Education
Program. New Westminster Schools has one of the longest established International Programs
in the province.

In 2017, the Program won the Outstanding International Program of the Year in BC.

Currently, the District does not have the capacity to enroll additional international students
because of increased enrolment of local students in the District.
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Minutes – December 4, 2018 
Combined Education & Operations Policy and Planning Committee 
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b. Live-Streaming Public Board Meetings

Moved and Seconded

Recommendation: THAT the Combined Education and Operations Policy & Planning
Committee recommend to the Board of Education of School District No.40 (New
Westminster), as part of its commitment to transparency, accountability and
accessibility, direct staff to assess the feasibility of implementing live streaming for all
public meetings and report back to the Board at the January 15, 2019 Operations Policy
& Planning Committee meeting.

Amendment Moved and Seconded

Recommendation: THAT the Combined Education and Operations Policy & Planning
Committee recommend to the Board of Education of School District No.40 (New
Westminster), as part of its commitment to transparency, accountability and
accessibility, direct staff to assess the feasibility of implementing create a business case
regarding options and recommendations of live-streaming for all public meetings and report
bring back to the findings the Board to the January 15, 2019 Operations Policy & Planning
Committee meeting.

Recommendation as Amended:

Moved and Seconded

Recommendation: THAT the Combined Education and Operations Policy & Planning
Committee recommend to the Board of Education of School District No.40 (New
Westminster), as part of its commitment to transparency, accountability and
accessibility, direct staff to create a business case regarding options and
recommendations of live-streaming public meetings and bring back the findings to the
January 15, 2019 Operations Policy & Planning Committee meeting.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

6. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 9:50pm.
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Consensus Guidelines: 
a) A clear proposal is put forth in advance of the meeting (with background material when

possible);
b) Adequate time is set aside for meaningful discussion;
c) All parties are expected and encouraged to participate. If any party chooses not to

participate, they give license to the group to make the decision for them and they
commit to endorsing that decision;

d) There may not be 100 % agreement; rather, consensus means that all parties are able to
“live with” the decision provided there is the opportunity to review it after the decision
has been implemented;

e) Where there is disagreement, there is a commitment to:
i. Discussing the underlying assumptions

ii. Seeking differences of opinion to gain understanding
iii. A willingness to consider different points of view
iv. Clarifying the issues; for example, identifying the real issues from surface issues
v. Listening carefully to identify interests

vi. Looking for “win-win” outcomes
vii.











SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 40 (NEW WESTMINSTER) 
RECORD OF NOVEMBER 27, 2018 IN-CAMERA MEETING 

ADOPTION OF AGENDA - 6:33 pm. 

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL – October 30, 2018, Special November 13, 2018 & 
 Closed November 13, 2018 

CORRESPONDENCE - Nil 

REPORTS FROM SENIOR MANAGEMENT – Personnel, Property 

Meeting recessed at 7:29 pm 

Meeting resumed at 9:17 pm 

ITEMS TO BE REPORTED OUT AT OPEN MEETING - Nil 

NOTICE OF MEETINGS 

ADJOURNMENT – 9:42 pm. 
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